[It is recommended that this letter is sent as a hard copy. Copies of previous conference literature showing mistaken designation should be attached.]
(Conference organizer address)
Dear (conference convener),

It has come to my notice that delegates from Taiwan are sometimes designated as coming from “Taiwan, Province of China” on name cards, programs and other official documentation at (fill in specific conference/organization name) conferences. I am attaching some examples.
I would like to make clear that our island is commonly known as Taiwan and is under the jurisdiction of the government of the Republic of China (R.O.C.). 

The designation “Province of China” gives the mistaken impression that our delegates come from the People’s Republic of China (P.R.C.). This misleading statement sometimes causes our scholars embarrassment and leads them to turn down invitations to conferences that would otherwise be of utmost interest and relevance to them.

At the up-coming xxxxxx Conference, I would be very grateful if you would refer to the domicile of our delegates in accordance with reality.
Yours sincerely,

NOTE: It is recommended that the following letter only be sent as a hard copy in an envelope by post with an attachment showing a screenshot of the journal submissions webpage with the country selection on it.
(NTUCM Letter paper)

(Journal address)

(Date)

Dear (Mr./Ms. Journal editor name),

It has come to my attention that on the electronic submissions page of Xxxx journal, the “country name” dropdown menu lists “Taiwan, Province of China” [and “xxxx”] as (the) option(s) for scholars submitting papers from Taiwan. 

I would like to make clear that our island is commonly known as Taiwan and is under the jurisdiction of the government of the Republic of China (R.O.C.). 

The option “Taiwan, Province of China” gives the impression that our scholars come from the People’s Republic of China (P.R.C.). This is misleading and sometimes causes our scholars embarrassment. We would be very grateful if you would remove the option “Taiwan, Province of China” from your country selections and replace it with “Taiwan, Republic of China” or another appropriate selection in keeping with reality. 

If you feel unable to add an appropriate selection for scholars from Taiwan, we would be grateful if you would add “other” to your list of options and accept submissions from our scholars using this option.

I have attached a printout of the Xxxx journal submissions webpage showing the dropdown menu selections for your perusal. 

Thank you for your understanding.

Yours sincerely,

